

## **Legislative Council Minutes of Proceedings**

Oct. 22, 2008

Flying A' Room

The Council was called to order at 5:08 p.m., by the **INTERNAL VICE PRESIDENT**, Kevin Higuchi.

### **ROLL CALL**

Josue Aparicio

Donald Byers

Joe Cole

Raymond Collins

Ashley Day

Kenisha Day (Proxy Chris Martin)

Amy Elvidge (Proxy Andrew Picard)

Stephnaie Fitch

Stephanie Golden (Proxy Edward Muna)

Darshan Gover

Husayn Hassan

Becca Huebsch

Sinead Kennedy

RadHika Khosharay

Topher Kindell

Molly-Kate Lenahan

Jose Magana

Ally Olney

Carla Perez

Paula Reeve

Faris Shalan

Liz Usedom

Chris Wendle

Steven Wolfson

### **ACCEPTANCE OF PROXIES AND EXCUSED ABSENCES**

Ally needs to leave at 6:45pm

Faris needs to leave at 6:30pm

Darshan needs to leave at 7:00pm

Ray needs to leave at 7:00pm

Husayn needs to leave at 8:00pm

Mc Motion to accept excused absent (husayn, joe)

Mcc Motion is passed by consent

Mc to accept david as proxy (step g, jouse)

Mcc Motion is passed by consent

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

### **PUBLIC FORUM**

Hi I am Edward it was said that we can not use student funds to endorse proposition or canidated. Therefore we are going to change the wording of our litticher and our rally.

Stephanie g- What do u mean by the title

Edward-that is just the title that we wanted to have.

Marisela- there are two things it is not that u can not take a stance it is that students funds cannot support that. The ideal is to open your mind.

Faris- because EAB is think about having a rally on mesare A and it is not funded by A.S is it ok.

Mariseal- I have not seen this littiurar. This matter is in your hands .

Lizl- I am running for IV Rec and Parks Board there are other studens running

Molly at 518

Senied- what are u going to be doing  
Liz-

Becca- how long is this office run for

Liz- it is for 4 years

Zekee-any frat, sarity house is noted as a party house. This bill is to stop under age drinking. We have been doing a lot of research. It difine junivals and minors. It will be presented to the board on nov. 4. we will be working to educated to board of adviser that iv is in this county. Ashley day found out that this was helped drafted by the alchola prevention youth. We have been working with ivcrc and student lobby and legal resorce center.

Drshan- where are they going to dispers people who live their?

Zekee- lrc looked at it a said that the wording is so veag.

Faris- are we going to have bus to the court

Zekee- that will be cool but we are trying to get this off the agenda. Some times students are put last on the agenda.

Joe- what position does steve have.

Liz- I know that doreen think that this is not realistic.

Zekee- the earliest it can get passed is nov. 30

Paula- has there been article in the daily nexus say that this can effect the way how we live in iv.

Carla- when will it be useful to get students to go to the event.

Z- at the first meeting

Josue- how are they going to find 50 or 60 people.

z- that's is way they find the people that is on the lease.

So is it limited to the people on the lease

z- no it is not

Stephanie g- can this be put on the ballot so everybody can vote

Marsila- it is possible

Sp g- have any body taken a poll about the master plan

Liz – there is a dialog on facebook that support the master plan

### **EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT – Marisela Marquez**

Before we can take up space it need to be recarpeted.. so we are putting thinks in the 400 buiding. Takes for attending as congress alex stubs did a good job. Oct. 29 a group of fok will be here and this is real good. This is being sponsard by the Cab. The computer policy- I refer the matter to the tech committee. For now we will be incacting the policy. We will posted it around and on the desk top. The next one is the key agreement- please read through it everybody that works in A.S. will have to read and sign it.

## **PRESIDENT'S REPORT – J.P. Primeau**

On Friday we went to cal polly. There were 50 of us we won in double over time. We had fun. When cal polly comes we want to beat the the soccer attendance. A lot of the issues with marcus. We are moving foard with that in a positive way/ fir. I will atted the uc meeting. We are looking to form a committee. The campus budget there will be a meeting this firday. An item was brought up regarding interla tax. The offical name of the tax is----- . this pa for administrative support on campus. The problem is that the money has been going to help support the campus. Student should be mad about that. Such as the rec cen will have to double their taxes. An increase in tax affect students tremendouslay. This is violent to us. I am having a meeting on Friday.

Paula- are they go about this in a back hand way so we don't know about it.

Jp- it is a bill that they get at the end of the year. I feel ike it defeat the purpuse. It funny how they balance it. The camuse incures cost. But this fee dose not goes directly to them.

Paula- is the camus still going to be builing as much.

Jp- it is likie that there will be lay off. The current tax was in 1988. the general consense is to prevent budget cuts.

Ashely- what actions can we take to stop it

Jp- I recommend that the council can write a pice of legislature against it. We can also talk to people about this we need to start talking to alumni I think that we should talk to student referenda. I will talk a lot more about this in the meeting the camupu have a million of ways to come up with money.

Kenisha 601

## **INTERNAL VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT – Kevin Higuchi**

I am still getting min. in late. \_ Fri. will be the first ecen governace board. Darshan and I will have a cpc committee going. The program tickit each of u are entitle to your tickits. It is first come first serves bases. I feel that tax on students fee is wrong morally and legally we can do a lot to combat this. Next thurs will be a town hall meeting it will educate people about the issue. I would like leg to draft an opinion about this, we can possibaly put this in the nexues. This have a negative effect on students as a whole. A lot of org are effected by this.

Paula- there are still tickets on sale even if u don't get one

Molly- can we have a work committee on the 5.

Kevin – time is of the essence. The follow Friday the chancellor will have a budget meeting.

Jp- as soon as ideal pop up we need to take them on. If we have done this with MCP we don't know what will happen.

Student ad. scott

When there is a hiring freeze there are students that get affected by this. Please approach these faculty members. This is something that needs to be move on now to day I an mar. had a meeting about the judicial process. I will keep u posted on it. We have got a lot of people register.

Ashley- what kind of reforms are u looking at.

- possibility to have formal procedures and case load.

#### **EXTERNAL VICE PRESIDENT FOR LOCAL AFFAIRS' REPORT – Zekee Silos**

(NONE)

#### **EXTERNAL VICE PRESIDENT FOR STATEWIDE AFFAIRS' REPORT – Corey Huber**

It looks like we have won the collage bowl. 40000 were register. This mean that we have a little bit more power. So now we need to have these people vote. Tomorrow there is a press conference. The presidential debate next week I hope that u can come. UCSA committee have already been applied for and filled.

Paula- is there a way were we can talk about the student locking fee. Can we lobby the UC regence reserver that we can use at a moment like this.

Corey- you can always talk to the uc Regence.

Jp-I just talk to the uc regence and they just relace a large report on where dose the student fee go to.

Kevin- talk to us about ucssa

Corey- they give u the keys to talk to the uc regence .

## **ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA**

Chris- add as bikes meeting minutes they were sent out yesterday.

Mc to add as bikes chris, paula

Mc

Mc to excues topher form meeting kevin , chris

mcc

mc to accept the agenda as amended chris, joes

mcc

## **ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES**

Mc to bundal a approve all min except finace board. Stephanie, paula

Mcf

Mc to amend fb and lc

Mcc

Mc to table lc to next week chris, jose

Mcc

Mc to amend fb under alacation rally commity has withdraw step, jose

Mcc

Mc to close min form fb and approve chris,jose

Mcc

## **ACTION ITEMS**

(NONE)

## **OLD BUSINESS**

(NONE)

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Radica- A vote on the Undergraduate Council is essential. The purpose of the Undergraduate Council is to set standards for and policy on undergraduate education and to provide advice and consent on all matters of policy, planning programs, and practice that impact the quality and diversity of UCSB's undergraduates and their education experience at UCSB.

Paula- we had struggle with this..

Mc to pass the resulation paula, kenisha

Chris- this is stated as a bill and this is a resulation and there are some grammatical earrors. I suggest that we table it.

Mc to amend to tabe to pass paula, chris  
McC

Tabled to next week.

### **GROUP PROJECT REPORTS**

Ray- still working on skate boarding have a meeting from 5-6, and a facebook event.

Jose- there will also be a police office to give us the legality

Steph- I am joining chris on the dinning commons/

Radica- me a zekee made a report and about all the broken lights.

Ashley- working on transportation also the social host ordanice with zekee.

Kenisha- Monday 27 I will be talking to LAUSD

Jouse- stil working on saving building meeting this Friday.

Darshan- still working on bickcyle safety.

Chris- I met with gary about the disable safety. Dinning commons there policy needs change.

Carla- work on how to keep studends property safe during winter break. Working on engraving your property.

### **REPRESENTATIVE'S REPORTS**

Ashley- help take min for take back the night. Media relation dose not have a chair.

Andrew- None

Husayn- will be sending a pice on the nexues

Radica- investment meet next week. Working on getting a speaker.

Setephanie- finance board had a 2 hour meeting

Liz- women commission meet doing a dance.

Becca- rha meet yesterday

Carla- score is working on a way to get more organized with their budget .

Chris- coc had an interview, as bike met yesterday

Steven- None

Molly -None

Paula- lupae fiasco is still o sale.

Stephanie g- com on com met and quee com meet

Joe- None

Jouse- vote poia had a good turn out. Student lobby might change time.

Jose- Academic affairs board meet, mcp workshop in the residence hall.

Kenisha- sairrc is meeting tomorrow.

### **DISCUSSION**

Tax on student fees

Ashley- we should write a resolution. It need to be done asap.

Kevin- I have been working on it I Can give u some data that u can use

### **SECRETARY'S REPORT**

(None)

### **REMARKS**

Kevin- chris would fill in for me when I am late.

### **ADJOURNMENT**

MC to adjourn 715 (chris ,paula)



MCC Motion passes by consent.